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2022

Knight Letter

KC Rosary for Vocations – St. Clement, Sheboygan 
every Tuesday 3p.m. during Eucharistic Adoration

November
1        All Saints Day
3        Officer Meeting 5:45
10      KC Membership 7; Ladies Aux. Meeting 7
11      Veterans Day – Thank you Veterans!
16      4th Degree Social 6:00; Dinner 7 at
          KC Center
17      Burger Night at Center 5-7
24      HAPPY THANKSGIVING!
29      Exemplification 7 pm, KC Center

December 
1      Officer Meeting 5:45 
8     Christmas Poster Contest- 6? 
        KC Membership 7; Ladies Night Out 
15    Burger Night at Center 5-7 
16 Knights Before Christmas – Time TBD;
        Advent Drawing 7:30 
25    MERRY CHRISTMAS

Council 722 Established in 1903

Please help support the Ladies at our 

next Burger Night on October 20th.

          

Grand Knight’s Column

As the new Grand Knight, I plan to use part of this 
column to answer FAQs (Frequently Asked 
Questions). Let me know if you have any questions 
regarding our council, and I’ll try to find the answers!

Question: What are the four program categories of the
Columbian Award?
Answer: The programs are meant to inspire our 
council to put our “faith in action”. The goal is for our 
council to conduct programs that draw us closer to our 
faith, families, and communities. A well-rounded 
council will have activities in each of the following 
categories: Faith, Family, Community and Life.

Supreme recommends over 32 programs. We can 
choose to conduct the programs they suggest, or we 
can develop a program unique to our parishes or 
community. For additional information about the 
programs visit: www.kofc.org/faithinaction. Let me 
know if your interests and talents inspire you to help 
us implement any programs that will make a 
difference in our parishes and communities.

KC

The KC Advent Fundraiser Raffle
December 16th, 7:30 PM!

1st - $750
2nd - $300

3rd thru 7th - $100
8th thru 10th - $60

Tickets 1 for $25 or 3 for $60; Buy your tickets, sell your 

tickets! Remember to use your Pre Addressed envelope to 

send your checks and tickets stubs to Mike Wirth.  Mike 

Contact Mike and Jan Wirth at 457-9095 for questions!



Chaplain’s Column

Brother Knights and Families,

“At the end of life, what really matters is not what 

we bought but what we built, not what we got but 

what we shared, not our competence but our 

character, and not about our success, but our 
significance. Live a life that matters.  Live a life of 
love”. Author Unknown

November has many themes.  We began with All 

Saint’s Day and All Soul’s Day.  Veteran’s Day is 

November 11th and we end with Thanksgiving Day 

on November 24th.  Also, deer hunting is from the 
19th to the 24th.  Veteran’s Day is a special time 

to remember all those who have died for the cause 

of freedom and all those whose life has been 
physically, emotionally or spiritually damaged.

Officially, the Church dedicates November to All 

Soul’s Day. We give thanks for the example of faith 

our parents, grandparents, and other family 
members and friends gave to us.

Thanksgiving Day is a special observance of what 

every day should be.  A time to thank God for the 
gift of human life with its joy, sorrows, and  

difficulties; the beauty of creation; our country with 

its strengths and weaknesses; and all the other 

ordinary and special blessings God has given to 
each one of us.  

THANKSGIVING PRAYER

O God, when I have food, help me to remember 

the hungry.  When I have to work, help me to 

remember the jobless. When I have a  warm home, 
help me to remember the homeless.  When I am 

without pain, help me to remember those who 

suffer. And remembering, help me to destroy my 

complacency and show my compassion.  Make me 
concerned enough to help, by word and deed, 
those who cry out for what we take for granted.

Have a happy and Blessed Thanksgiving.  May we 
live each day in a spirit of Thanksgiving for all of 
God’s blessings.

Father Dick

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for November
Vatican City, 1 November 2022 (VIS) – The Holy Father's
prayer intention for November – Children who suffer “We 
pray for children who are suffering, especially those who 
are homeless, orphans, and victims of war; may they be 
guaranteed access to education and the opportunity to 
experience family affection.”

        

Mark your calendars…
Due to the busy calendar of events at the North-side 
parishes, the Membership Drive originally planned for 
in November is being moved to early next year. 
Please be sure to keep asking friends, relatives, 
parish members, fellow ushers and choir members to 
join the Knights. Our next Exemplification is still 
scheduled for November 29th.

Have a Happy Thanksgiving. “Oh, give thanks unto the 
LORD, for He is good!�

Vivat Jesus!      
GK Gary Reinholtz
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October 
Family of the Month 

 

James and Pattie 
Tarnowski 

 
 

 

Fourth Degree News 
From Your Faithful Navigator 

 
 

Worthy Sir Knights and Ladies, 
 
Sincere thanks to all our Veterans.  Your service has 
allowed us the freedoms we enjoy.  On November 11, 
be sure to thank the Veterans near you. 
 
Please welcome our new Sir Knights: SK Alvin Ice, 
SK Vince Karls, SK Kevin Regan, SK Bruce Timm, 
and SK Gary Tauferner! 
 
Operation Archangel is ongoing.  We are receiving 
checks from individual members of third degree, 
fourth degree, and council members.  Those all count 
toward the $1000 match challenge.  There will be a 
status update at the next assembly meeting. 
 
On the weekend of November 11/12, there will be a 
second collection for Archangel at the Sheboygan 
Northside Parishes.   
 
Thanksgiving will be coming shortly.  This is a great 
time to check if you have a Keep Christ In Christmas 
Nativity car magnet.  We do have these in the Fourth 
Degree cabinet at the KC Center.  They will be made 
available for free-will offerings at the next meeting. 
 
Thank you for being generous. 
 
The next Assembly 1204 meeting takes place on 
Wednesday, November 16th at the KC Center.  Social 
6; Dinner 7. 
 
Fourth Degree Memoriam: SK James Graf 
                                           SK Norm Halloran 
 
Happy Thanksgiving, 
FN Fran Goettl 
   
 
 

 

Council 722 Officers 
 
Grand Knight, Gary Reinholtz 920-917-3676 
Deputy Grand Knight, David Boyce 414-436-4070 
Financial Secretary, Bob Jeske 920-207-7229 

Chancellor, Jeffrey Davis 920-946-9101 
Recorder - Open 

Treasurer, Don Grimm 920-946-1281 
Advocate, Deacon John Gavin 920-457-8226 

Lecturer, Larry Lenhardt 920-980-5694 
Warden, Mike Wirth 920-457-9095 

Inside Guard, Francis Goettl Jr 920-458-1470 
Outside Guard, Jeremiah Rauwerdink  

920-918-7031 
Three Year Trustee, Mike Johnson 

Two Year Trustee, Alvin Ice  
One Year Trustee, John Zalewski 

 
 

 

October 
Knight of the Month 

 

SK Michael Johnson 

 

In Memoriam 

SK James Graf 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Nicholas Dickrell Jr        55 

William J Leibham         55 

Lawrence R Lenhardt   51 

Frank Keglovits              49 

Elmer R Budrecki           36 

Mark S Donlon               24 

John F Komoroski          24 

Bill Wallace                         14 

Lawrence L Fouts              11 

Michael J Kaffine               10 

Kevin Miller                          7 

David Boyce                         3 

Happy Birthday! 
Wishing you a day that is as special in every 

way as you are! 
 
Kevin C Hemb                             11-07-1969  
William J Leibham                       11-07-1935  
David J Burkart                            11-08-1964  
Thomas L Brickley                       11-13-1966  
John L Jacobchick                       11-17-1960  
Michael J Kaffine                         11-17-1970  
Thomas R Binversie                    11-18-1970  
Arthur A Stein Jr                          11-18-1940  
Richard A Opgenorth                   11-19-1937  
David E Meves                             11-23-1937  
William J Hilbert                           11-26-1964  
James A Opgenorth                     11-27-1967 

Years of Service

 

We Need You! 
  
Assembly 1204 has an anonymous donor who has 
challenged our assembly members with a match of 
$1000 if individual members and councils donate a 
combined $1000 to Operation Archangel by 
Veteran’s Day on November 11th or by our 
Assembly meeting on November 16th.  Donations 
from First, Second, and Third Degree members are 

also welcome. 
 
The funds for Operation Archangel go to the 
Catholic Chaplains at the Milwaukee VA to care for 
our Veterans.  Special thanks to the Councils and 
individuals who have made donations. 
 

Make checks to: Knights of Columbus 
Memo: Operation Archangel 
Send to: SK Francis Goettl, 1817 N. 1st Street, 
Sheboygan, WI 53081 
OR Comptroller SK Chris Audino, 309 Bluebird 
Lane, Sheboygan Falls, WI 53085 
 
Sincerely, 
SK Fran Goettl, Operation Archangel Chair 
SK Larry Lenhardt, Operation Archangel Co-Chair 
SK Chris Audino, Worthy Comptroller 

Saint Michael the Archangel, 
defend us in battle. Be our 

protection against the 
wickedness and snares of the 

devil; May God rebuke him, we 
humbly pray; And do thou, O 

Prince of the Heavenly Host, by 
the power of God, thrust into hell 

Satan and all evil spirits who 
wander through the world for the 

ruin of souls. Amen 



 
 
 
 

CCA students in grades 5–8 will take turns participating in the St. Peter Claver Food 
Pantry each month from October through May.  The SPC Food Pantry will play a large part 
in how we prepare students to live as Christ did.  Students will volunteer in the pantry to 
garner first-hand experience at how their work impacts their neighborhood. 
 
Christ Child Academy recently had a visit from Kristen Kirchhaine, meteorologist from 
TMJ4. The students learned about Wisconsin weather, the changing seasons, how to 
become a meteorologist, and they toured the Storm Chaser vehicle. 
 
The CCA students, staff, and parents participated in the “National Walk to School 

Day”.  The walk began at Lakeshore Lanes, with walkers proudly representing CCA in their 
school Mass apparel. What a wonderful representation for Christ Child Academy! 
 
The Sheboygan Fire Department conducted safety and fire prevention education for 
Kindergarten through 4th grade at Fire Station #3 this past Monday.  This education 
program is valuable for reinforcement of fire safety messages for children as they grow 
and develop safe behaviors. 
 
October was National Bullying Prevention Month  and Christ Child Academy  joined the 
STOMP Out Bullying campaign.  The goal was to encourage communities to work together 
to stop bullying and cyber bullying by increasing awareness of the prevalence and impact of 
bullying on all children of all ages. Each Tuesday CCA had a theme with a corresponding 
dress up day:  “Put bullying to rest” by wearing pajamas to school; “We’re all on the same 

team” by wearing your favorite jersey to school; “Unity Day” by wearing an orange shirt in 
support of National Bullying Prevention Month; and “Hats off to good choices” by wearing a 

favorite hat to school.  This helps reinforce what the students learn. 
 
We kicked off the Christ Child Academy Annual Fund! Our 2022-2023 annual goal is to 
raise $50,000.  A direct mailing came out recently. You may also make a tax-deductible 
donation to the Christ Child Academy Annual Fund by 
visiting https://www.christchildacademy.com/annual-fund-appeal/. Thank you in advance 
for your continued support of Christ Child Academy.  
 
The students and staff participated in an all school Living Rosary on the last Friday 
in  October, to celebrate the month of the Most Holy Rosary. 
 

The CCA Student Service Council is sponsoring our annual November Food Drive for 

the St. Peter Claver Food Pantry.  Each week we will collecting varies items for 

Campus Corner - CCA 
 



donation to the pantry.  This week we will be collected canned food items such as 
fruits, vegetables, soups, spaghetti sauce, and fruit juices. This teaches the 
students the value of reaching out to 

families in need. 
 
Congratulations to the CCA boys and girls cross country team and the girls volleyball 

team on a great season of learning individual and team skills, sportsmanship, and 

teamwork! 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Melissa Raff 
 



 

 

Seton School 
 

The Lord certainly has blessed us with some unseasonably warm weather... hope you 

are able to get out and enjoy it! 

 

 
 

Please see the link for this week's newsletter below: 

 

https://www.smore.com/jg452 

 

 
Mary Widmann, Principal 

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Catholic School 

814 Superior Avenue  

Sheboygan, WI 53081 

920-452-1571  Extension: 400 

 



 

Knights In Action 
October 

       

Holy Hill Usher 
Pilgrimage 

 
Every year, councils from 
southern Wisconsin take turns 
to usher at the Holy Hill 
Basilica.  This year eight 
brother knights made the 
pilgrimage to serve visitors at 
the Sunday Masses. 
 
In the photo: PGK Mike 
Johnson, DD Larry Lenhardt, 
SK John Zalewski, GK Gary 
Reinholtz, PGK Jim TenPas, 
PGK Larry Fouts, SK Jim 
Schnell, SK Ken Lichteig. 
 

            

 

Knight of the Month 

October 

The Knights of Columbus, Our 

Lady of the Rosary, Council 722 

Sheboygan chose PGK Mike 

Johnson as their October Knight 
of the Month.  Mike was chosen 

for his commitment for 

maintaining the KC Center 
grounds. 



 

Knights In Action 
October 

                                                           

October Family of the 
Month 

 

The Knights of Columbus, Our 
Lady of the Rosary, Council 
722 Sheboygan chose Jim and 
Pattie Tarnowski as the 
September Family of the 
Month.  Jim and Pattie serve 
Holy Name parish as an usher 
and extraordinary minister of 
communion.  Along with their 
daughters, Anna and Rachel, 
they work together supporting 
our fundraising events. 
 

                

 

September night of the 

Month 

The Knights of Columbus, Our 

Lady of the Rosary, Council 722 

Sheboygan chose Elmer 

Schemenauer as the September 
Knight of the Month. 

Elmer was chosen for his 
dedication as a cleaning crew 

member and supporting the 
Burger Night events.   

 


